VILLAGE OF CORONA

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Regular Meeting

July 11, 2012

1:30 PM

A Regular Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on July 11, 2012 at 1:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:

William Hignight, Mayor

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Sherrill Bradford, Councilor 

Samuel Seely, Councilor

Cal West, Councilor

Monica Zook, Councilor

EMPLOYEES:

Janet Verna, Clerk/Treasurer

Denise Williams, Librarian

VISITORS:

See attached list.

ABSENT:

Jacque Davis, Deputy Clerk

Kyle Davis, Public Works Director

The Mayor called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance

Pledge to New Mexico Flag

FIRST ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Purchase Requisitions and Review of Purchase Vouchers

The Mayor stated there were no Purchase Requisitions to approve.

The Mayor asked if there were any questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers. 

The Mayor noted Councilor Seely had asked if the General Fund Insurance expense for $14,000 was a monthly cost.  He clarified the amount was paid twice a year for a total of $28,000. 

The Mayor further clarified that it included liability on all the property, facilities, vehicles and the Fire Department.  He stated the coverage for the Fire Department vehicles was  $7,000.  

Councilor Seely asked what the Fire Protection expense for Volunteer Accident/Injury was.

The Mayor stated the expense was insurance coverage for the Volunteer Fire Fighters.  He further clarified the amount was an annual payment.

The Mayor asked if there were any other questions.

The Clerk stated Councilor Bradford had asked at the previous meeting for clarification on the $483.06 Street Fund expense.  She stated the expense had been for weed control chemicals. 

No other questions were asked.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Minutes 

The Mayor asked for a motion to approve the Minutes of the Special Meeting on June 27, 2012.

Councilor Seely made a motion to approve the Minutes of the Special Meeting on June 27, 2012.

Councilor West seconded the motion.

The Mayor asked if there were any corrections or questions. 

There were no corrections or questions.

The Mayor called the vote. 

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor Seely: Yes

Councilor West: Yes

Councilor Zook: Yes

None Opposed.

Motion passed. 

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion Items from the Mayor

Next Meeting 

Councilor Zook stated she would not be available for the next meeting scheduled on July 25, 2012.

Discussion followed regarding a meeting date that would work for everyone.

It was decided the next meeting would take place on July 20th at 9:00 am.

Wastewater

The Mayor stated he had been working with the contractor to reduce construction costs so there would be enough funding left for the de-watering system.  He stated so far there had been a $58,000 savings. He stated Smith Engineering would be putting plans and specifications together for the de-watering system.  He stated he planned to give construction of the de-watering system to the contractor as he was appreciative of their efforts to find ways to cut construction costs.  The costs to operate the de-watering system would be approximately $200 per month vs the current $1,200 per month for pumping the sludge.  

Councilor West asked how a de-watering system worked.

The Mayor stated a de-watering system removed water from the sludge so the sludge could be more easily handled.  He stated the de-watering system would allow the sludge to be dried and then be used as fertilizer or put in to the dumpsters for disposal.  He stated the Wastewater Treatment Plant was producing more sludge than what had been expected, and the cost of having the plant pumped monthly was around $1,200.00.  He stated there were several types of de-watering systems.  One system was called a “belt press” but the system was around $300,000 to build and was intended for a much larger treatment plant.  He stated there was also a system called a “bagging” system. He stated the sludge was put into bags and hung to allow the excess water to drain back into the plant.  The  bags were then dried completely and could be disposed of in the dumpsters.  He stated the “bagging system”  was much less expensive and could be built for the amount the contractor had saved in construction costs. He stated the plans and specifications for the “bagging” system was what Smith was working on.

The Mayor reported he had worked out an agreement with DOT regarding the water and gas lines under Highway 54.  He said the final agreement stated the Village would have to pay for the water line and the DOT would pay for the water casing.   He further clarified the gas line did not need to be cased, and Mr. Davis would be responsible for removing the old casing.  He estimated the cost would be $6,000 or $7,000. 

The Mayor stated a new Public Works Assistant, Andrew Bagley had been employed by the Village and had started on July 9, 2012. 

The Mayor stated there would be a construction meeting on Tuesday, July 17th with Advanced Environmental Solutions and the Smith construction inspection team.

Corona Festival

The Mayor stated a Corona Festival agenda had been sent as an enclosure in the last utility bill.

The Mayor stated Councilor Bradford had already secured the band for the dance.  He mentioned they still needed someone to plan and execute the parade.

Councilor Bradford stated she thought Brad Gage would help with the parade

The Mayor stated Mr. Gage was the perfect person to help with the parade.

Councilor Bradford stated Judy Torres was helping to organize the booths.

The Mayor asked if there were any other questions or comments.

Councilor Bradford stated the Village needed to continue to stress the importance of recycling.

Councilor West announced his daughter Kelly had gotten engaged.  He stated he hope the wedding would take place in Corona but nothing yet had been planned.

Denise Williams stated a $3,000 children's book order for the Library would arrive soon.  She added that she would be attending the Film Liaison meeting as the Corona representative.

Councilor Bradford stated she had received some information from Joe Keefe regarding a possible grant source for the pond liner.  She stated she would forward the email to the Clerk.

Dan Williams stated he had two items to discuss with the Council.  First, he stated the clearing project along Highway 42 would finally start soon, and there would be a construction meeting the next day on July 12, 2012.  Second, he asked  the Council if they would look at the nuisance ordinance again as junk had been piling up in the Village Limits and as far as he could tell it was not improving.  He also stated there would now be a new junk yard located at the corner of Katrina Road and Old Crown Street.  He stated he understood such an ordinance was difficult to enforce, but it would be a start towards dealing with the problems.

Discussion followed regarding the nuisance ordinance.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Adjournment

The Mayor asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. 

Councilor Seely moved to adjourn the meeting. 

Councilor Zook seconded the motion. 

The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the role.

Councilor Zook:  Yes

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor Seely:  Yes 

Councilor West: Yes

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

Approved

__________________________________


____________________

Sherrill Bradford, Mayor Pro tem




Date

_________________________________


____________________

Janet Verna Clerk/Treasurer




Date

